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MINUTES
Business Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, May 15, 2014 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Offices, Sanbornton, NH


The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 7:01 p.m. Chair Bormes thanked the members of the Planning Board for their cooperation and the members of the public for their input. Will Ellis apologized for getting after Chair Bormes and Chair Bormes replied he appreciates it but everyone is entitled to their own opinion.  

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger, Carmine Cioffi  and Selectman Karen Ober   





   Alternate Members present: Will Ellis 

Regular Members absent:




                
                 Alternate Members absent:  


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward  

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – None.
Review & Approval of draft PB minutes of 5/1/14 and 5/10/14 – Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of 5/1/14 and 5/10/14 without correction. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    

New Business

a. Discussion of results of Town Meeting vote on proposed zoning amendments - Planner Ward asked the PB if they would like to discuss the results. Will Ellis stated the zoning district’s names have only been changed in the Master Plan and they are not being used on the new Zoning Map. Planner Ward replied yes, the Master Plan does not have the force of law and is used as a long-range planning function but both maps should be brought into alignment with each other then voted on at Town Meeting but strictly the boundaries went forward this year under Amendment #2. Planner Ward noted even though the Planning Board has adopted the changes, they are only recommendations to the voters. Will Ellis stated the whole thing was very confusing and not presented well, the Board should consider using the same names on both maps. Dick Gardner replied he agrees with Will 100%, the people were given plenty of opportunity to raise questions and we need to take this “whooping” and do 200% better. Evelyn Auger stated she feels the Board screwed up royally on the map, we were so concentrated on the boundaries, no one even looked at the legend. Evelyn Auger stated she is not sure that the voters didn’t understand, they just didn’t like it or agree with it. Evelyn Auger noted the Board needs to decide what it wants to put forward next year but not until the BOS appoints new Alternates. Dick Gardner stated the English in the grant’s contract under the deliverables section used the term “amended”, which is past tense and made it sound like the PB was promising changes. Evelyn Auger stated this was a learning mistake for the Board because none of us actually read the grant language, then she read it and felt the grant provides for oversight. Planner Ward noted the grant was signed by the BOS and reviewed by the Town Attorney, from a legal stand point and all six of the proposed Zoning Amendments received the same review for the Ballot & the Warrant. Will Ellis stated he didn't do enough homework but the information was there and he has now done the research & gotten answers. 
Jody Slack informed the PB that he, Judy Burlingame-Rich and Mr. Rich all have letters to be alternates on the PB, to help address the statutory requirement. Planner Ward noted the PB recommends alternates to the BOS for appointment and the maximum number of alternates is five. Planner Ward noted that Ben Frost knows that all six of the proposed amendments were defeated and the Town is not in breach of the grant contract. Selectman Ober asked if there was anything the board needs to follow up on and Planner Ward replied no, everything has been completed. Will Ellis requested an itemized list of the grant's funds.       

b. Discussion Re: Adoption of function-based Road Standards – Planner Ward stated the subdivision regulations are not associated with zoning and the new function-based road standards were drafted by an Engineer through the grant process. Planner Ward stated he would advertise for a Public Hearing then possible adoption. Planner Ward noted the process needs to be finalized by June 14th and the Attorney’s review can be included. Chair Bormes suggested waiting until new alternates are appointed.   




Old Business

a. Consider adoption of new Housing Chapter into the Master Plan – Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adopt the Housing Chapter into the Master Plan. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion. There was a brief discussion over the rental units information and the reference sources. The motion passed unanimously.  
                                   





 
b. Update concerning meeting with Franklin City Planner re Daniel Downes’ proposed un-merger of lots and boundary line adjustment and review of proposed letter to Downes – Planner Ward stated he was hoping to have a letter for approval but he would like direction form the PB and the Town Attorney. Planner Ward cautioned the board because the discussion is still in the preliminary stage. Planner Ward explained that he and Fire Chief Dexter met with Franklin's City Planner, Code Enforcement Officer and Fire Chief to review mutual concerns and they want to be in agreement with us regarding road standards, so the road is seamless from Route #127 to the interior. Planner Ward suggested that an “Existing Conditions” plan be produced. The PB and Planner Ward discussed access (driveway & paper streets), a mutual maintenance agreement, house lots versus camp lots, life safety, a variance and the project's feasibility. The PB agreed to discuss this matter further at their first meeting in June.  



         





Other Business  

Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops   

Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 8:46 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 5, 2014 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Planning Board Secretary

